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February 19, 2010

Mr. Stephen Llewellyn

Executive Officer

Executive Secretariat

EEOC

Room 6NE03F

131 M Street, NE

Washington, DC 20507

Dear Mr. Llewellyn:

The Disability Policy Collaboration (DPC) wishes to submit comments concerning the Federal Sector Equal Employment Opportunity notice of proposed rulemaking that appeared in the Federal Register on December 21, 2009 (Volume 74, Number 243).  
DPC is a partnership of The Arc of the United States (The Arc) and United Cerebral Palsy (UCP).  The Arc is a membership organization of over 700 state and local chapters made up of people with intellectual, developmental and other disabilities, their families, friends, interested citizens, and professionals in the disability field. UCP is an organization that provides services and advocacy to people with disabilities through a nationwide network of nearly 100 organizations.  Both The Arc and UCP have represented individuals with disabilities for over 60 years.  

The Federal Government should be a model employer of people with disabilities.  DPC commends EEOC for strengthening the regulations concerning processing of federal sector employment discrimination complaints.  

§1614.102 (e) 

The proposed new section would require Federal Government agencies to comply with part 1614 and with directives issued by EEOC and would require periodic agency review of compliance by EEOC.  DPC supports EEOC’s intention to hold agencies accountable for compliance with non-discrimination in employment rules and its plan to review agency programs for compliance and to issue notices of non-compliance.  DPC would suggest that reports of non-compliance be made available to the public.  Knowing that such information will be available to the public may encourage agencies to achieve greater compliance and ultimately greater diversity in employment.  
§1614.108 (g)

The proposed new section would require agencies to provide notice to complainants when the agency failed to complete an investigation within the 180-day timeframe.  In the notice, the agency would be required to inform the complainant of the estimated date when the investigation would be completed.  Further, the agency would be required to inform the complainant of her right to request a hearing or file a civil complaint if she did not wish to wait until the agency completed the investigation.   DPC supports EEOC’s proposal.  Six months is an adequate amount of time in which to address complaints.  Without some form of accountability, agencies can take inordinate amounts of time to complete investigations.  DPC supports efforts to compel agencies to complete investigations in a timely manner.
Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Maureen Fitzgerald

Disability Policy Collaboration
1660 L Street, NW  
Washington, DC 20036 

